
LMHS DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Wednesday, November 13, 2024 
 
Hello Linn-Mar Makers!  Are you someone interested in using the Linn-Mar Wood Shop, 
Metals Shop, or 3D-Printers to make something cool?  SkillsUSA is holding 2 interest 
meetings this Friday Nov 15.  The first is during RTI at 3:30, and the second is right 
after school at 4:00pm. SkillsUSA is open to anyone interested – no need to have taken 
Woodworking or Metals before.  
Skills USA is the #1 workforce development organization for students.  We empower 
students to become skilled professionals, career-ready leaders and responsible 
community members. 
If you have any questions, or cannot make the interested meetings, find Mr. Finchum in 
room D129 (the Construction Lab!) 
 

SENIORS!  Reminder It is time to order your graduation Cap & Gowns. A representative 

from our Graduation vendor (Herff Jones) will be at Linn-Mar, Tomorrow morning , 

November 14th from 8:30am-10:30am in the South Commons to assist families with 

their orders, and any questions you may have.  Reminder to check your school emails, 

as we have been sending the information and link for how to order to you and your 

parents.  If you have ANY questions, please stop by the Counselors Office and ask for 

Honey Sue.  

 
Clubs 
 

FBLA is having a guest speaker this Friday in the Lecture Hall! Mayor Nick AbouAssaly 
will speak on his journey to success. Donuts and juice will be provided.  Reminder to 
FBLA members: DLC event sign-up is due tonight! 

ATTENTION LINN-MAR: The Black Student Union is holding a food drive from 
November 11-15 for the Wellington Heights community, which is currently struggling 
with a food desert due to the closing of the Hy-Vee on 1st Avenue. If you have any non-
perishable foods to donate, you can bring them to Mrs. Booth-Baisten’s room in the 
student assistants' office in the main building or Mrs. Marzen’s class, room 107 in the 
LRC. Contact Mrs.Booth-Baisten, Marzen, or the Black Student Union student founding 
officers, Zara Smith, and Blessing Luabeya, for more information. 

Linn Mar Robotics is holding a clothing drive on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 
mornings of next week] at 8:20-8:45. This will be held at the Pride Rock entrance. If you 
donate a piece of clothing you will get the chance to win a gift card to a restaurant near 
the school! 



 

 

Congrats to the Linn-Mar Varsity Rainbow 6 team and Varsity Smash Brothers team for 
making it to the state playoffs.  Rainbow 6 will play this Thursday Nov. 14th and Smash 
Brothers will play on Friday November 22nd , both in Marshalltown. 
Rocket League Varsity tryouts are November 18th at the (Former LRC) Esports lab after 

school (4:00) please see Mr. Johnson in the library or Coach Hill in the counselor’s 

office for more information. Everyone is invited to try out and we welcome all levels of 

experience. 

 
Sports  
 

There will be a boy's track and field meeting THIS Thursday (11/14) at 4:15 
in the Lecture Hall.  This is for all boys interested in participating.  There will 
be a recap meeting Friday morning at 8:30am in the Food Court for those 
who missed the first meeting.  Any questions, please see Coach Hoffman, 
Room 143. 

Varsity tryouts for Overwatch 2 will be on the 15th in the esports lab at 4:00 in the 
former LRC. 

 

Varsity tryouts for Rocket League will be on the 18th in the esports lab at 4:00 in the 
former LRC. 

Counselors Office 

 
The Winter Kirkwood Workplace Learning Job Shadow portal is open for 
applications. These are a great opportunity to get experience in a career field and 
prepare yourself for life after Linn-Mar. Applications are open until this Friday11/15. 
Please reach out to your School Counselor if you have any questions. 
 
The Spring 2025 Kirkwood Concurrent Course enrollment IS NOW OPEN and continues 
until January 7. To get more information on what classes qualify and how to go about 
the enrollment process, you can go to the School Counselor’s Website and under 
“Academics”, you will find “Earn College Credit While In High School”, Or stop in to 
make an appointment with your school counselor. 
 
 SENIORS!!!  Linn-Mar School Foundation Scholarship Applications opened October 15 
for Linn-Mar graduating Seniors!  With over 20 scholarships available, this is an 



incredible opportunity for students to gain support for their future educational pursuits. 
Applications will be accepted through January 15. We encourage seniors to apply and 
take advantage of this support, generously made possible by our dedicated donors.  
For more information and to access the applications, visit the Foundation's webpage at 
www.linnmarfoundation.org   
College Reps schedule for visits to Linn-Mar this week.  If you are interested in meeting 
with any of these colleges, stop by the Counselor’s Office to sign up and get a pass to 
visit.  

 Visits planned for this week are: 

 Deans Office 

• Students must have a 2024-2025 LMHS parking tag to park on campus during the 
school day. 

• All students who park in the lots, your Tags must be displayed at all times to avoid 
getting a $25.00 parking violation.  

• Students parking off campus are not allowed to park in the following locations. 
o Excelsior Middle School 
o Indian Creek Elementary 
o Apartment parking lots across the street 
o Local businesses in the area 

Students parking on the street please do not block driveways or    fire hydrants or 
you will get ticketed by the Marion Police dept. 

 

http://www.linnmarfoundation.org/

